MINUTES

Shady Grove Elementary PTA

General Membership Meeting

September 12, 2013
 

 

The September PTA General Membership Meeting was held in conjunction with Back-to-School Night.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm.

 

The following PTA business was presented:

* Voted on and approved minutes from last general membership meeting held in May 2013. 
* The PTA raised over $25,000 for the purchase of our new Scholastic Book Room from the Silent Auction held last May.  

*Additional funds from last year were available for spending.  An online survey vote was held at the end of last year, and the PTA approved the following purchases: 2 Promethean White Boards, 15 iPads, 1 iPad charging cart, flooring for the GaGa pit, basketball hoop installation and a donation to the OKPTA.
* The annual PTA audit has been completed.  Susan Beller, Audit Committee Chair, presented the audit report for approval.  The PTA’s financial records and supporting documentation were complete and in order. The audit review was voted on and approved unanimously.

*The Meal Tax Referendum was discussed.  VAPTA & HCC support the proposed tax and we would like to encourage everyone to vote IN FAVOR of the meal tax. We will be publishing more info including a link to the county’s website on our website, Facebook page and future email blasts.
*Finance: Thank you to everyone who joined us in the cafeteria during Open House, or who have sent in your PTA form since.  We are currently at about 65% participation in our Check Writing Campaign and we would love to see 100%.  Our funds raised are still slightly under budget and about 15% lower than last year.  Remember, all these funds benefit our school and our kids.  A couple of items to point out from that form:

· If you indicate that your company has corporate match, you will need to initiate that with your employer.
· Technology Fund – donations will ensure that we don’t have to wait until year-end to initiate our purchases and will also make us eligible for Promethean matching funds.
· The contact information at the top of the donation form is what will go into the directory.  Please return the form by September 30th.

*Programs: An overview of programs for the year was presented.  The first program will be the Fun Run, held on Thursday, October 24th. 
*Volunteers: An outline of volunteer opportunities was presented.  An orientation will be held on September 18th. 

*Reflections: The theme for this year is “Believe. Dream. Inspire.”  
*Cultural Arts: Various programs sponsored by the PTA will be available to students throughout the year. 
*Legislative: Voting on PTA legislation will take place online this year.  We will need our PTA unit ID's this year, which received as we joined the PTA as members.  A link will be sent out in Blasts and is also located on our PTA website.  It is easy to navigate and the ballot contains the rationales for each voting point.  Our votes are due by October 31st. 
*Jim Brooksbank, Treasurer, presented the 2013-2014 Budget.  The budget was voted on and approved unanimously.
 

The PTA general membership meeting adjourned at 7:10.

Respectfully submitted,

Stacey McKenna, Secretary
Next Meeting:

Fun Run
Thursday, October 24, 2013
